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MPRA NEWS

MPRA meet in Exmouth

The Marine Parks and Reserves Authority (MPRA) held
its April 18 meeting in Exmouth at the Department of
Conservation and Land Management’s District Office. Key
issues discussed at the meeting included the review of the
Ningaloo Marine Park Management Plan, current
environmental and public safety issues near Coral Bay and
the proposed Coral Coast Marina Development Pty Ltd.

En route to Exmouth members had the opportunity to
stop at Coral Bay and view a recent coral bleaching event
by glass bottom boat. Members also had the chance to
observe first hand the area in southern Bills Bay, adjacent
to the Coral Bay township, where swimmers and
snorkellers share the same area with a high concentration
of boats. While in the area, local District Ranger Bruce
Bond escorted members by four-wheel-drive to the
proposed Coral Coast Marina Development site and turtle
nesting beach at Maud’s Landing immediately to the north

Coral Bay coastline

Milyering Visitor Centre in Cape Range National Park.

of Coral Bay. In addition, members visited one of the two
site options for a new recreational boating facility.

On the Thursday night the Authority met with members
of the Coral Coast Parks Advisory Committee and other key
stakeholders of the area for an informal discussion. Before
returning to Perth on Friday, it visited coastal sites in the
Ningaloo Marine Park and the Cape Range National Park.
The day tour included the Milyering Visitor Centre, nature-
based tourism sites and a snorkel at Turquoise Bay.
Accompanying District staff outlined key issues at each site.

As the controlling body in which Ningaloo Marine Park
is vested, the MPRA deemed the Exmouth expedition a
valuable opportunity to gain a better appreciation of the
range of issues faced by District staff in the marine park.

The MPRA and Marine Conservation Branch would like
to extend its appreciation to.the Exmouth District staff for
hosting the meeting.

Contact: Kaylene Carter, Executive Officer to the MPRA, Marine
Conservation Branch.

Email: kaylenec@calm.wa.gov.au

IMPORTANT NEWS IN THIS ISSUE

e Proposed Dampier marine reserve update  p. 2
¢ Gazettal of regulations p-3
¢ Fish kill in Ningaloo Marine Park p-5

¢ Interpretation signs for Marmion p.7
¢ Marine research projects p.8
e New Marine Sanctuaries brochure p-9
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